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The 2001 Legislature passed the Sharpening the Pencil Act, HB 269, to improve school
district management and use of resources and to identify cost savings. The Legislature
directed the Office of Program Policy Analysis and Government Accountability (OPPAGA)
to contract for a best practices review of the Miami-Dade County School District. As a part
of this contract, the contracted company, Berkshire Advisors Inc., of Austin, Texas, designed
a set of surveys to be conducted in the district. These surveys, nine in all, were administered
in November, 2001 by the District's Office of Evaluation and Research, based on a random
sample of administrators, professional staff, and clerical/custodial staff drawn by the
District's Office of Information Technology. A file of the unprocessed responses has been
made available to the district for internal use.

METHOD
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Two of the OPPAGA surveys (labeled D and E) were administered to
the  district’s instructional staff. Together the two surveys are
composed of 28 categories totaling 235 items. A list of these
categories and the survey instruments themselves are available in
the Department of Research Services for inspection by the interested
reader.

A selected sample of the respondents to these two surveys was
extracted for processing. Of the 690 who responded to Survey D,
637 or 92.3 percent, indicated they were not managers or supervisors.
Of those non-managers, 624 (98.0 percent) stated they were certified
employees. Similarly for Survey E, with 716 respondents, 89.8
responded they were not managers/supervisors, and 96.4 percent of
these were certified employees. These respondents were taken to
be classroom teachers or counselors. This selected sample was
further refined to include only those respondents who indicated they
worked in an elementary, middle, or senior high school. In all, the
selected sample as refined made up 80.7 percent (557) of the total
respondents to Survey D, and 68.0 percent (523) of the total for Survey
E.
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As examples of the kind of information made available by the surveys,
graphical displays have been prepared of four categories from Survey
D. For data on other categories in the Instructional Staff surveys
contact the Department of Research Services.

RESULTS
A number of things stand out in the survey items addressed in this
report. First, across all categories the overall response for both
elementary and secondary levels was very positive – total agreement
was always in excess of 50 percent.

Second, although both levels were decidedly positive, instructional
staff at elementary schools were more positive than those staff
employed in secondary schools. However, the direction or substance
of their responses was very much the same, as comparison of the
displays clearly shows.

Finally, the responses were marked by high agreement where staff
development activities concerned local applications and familiar topics,
and where management practices most closely coincide with everyday
activities. Where the items posed questions concerning broader topics
(beyond the immediate work location), time for and timing of training,
and follow-up and opportunities for response, the staff opinions tended
to be less positive. The incidence of “no opinion” responses also
increased substantially in these instances.
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